
 
 

RHODE ISLAND DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
NOTICE OF CHANGE ORDER REQUEST OF PROSPECT CHARTERCARE, SJHSRI, LLC d/b/a ST. 
JOSEPH HEALTH CENTER (“SJHC”) TO RELOCATE THE ADULT AND PEDIATRIC PRIMARY CARE 
SERVICES AND OBSTETRIC SERVICES CURRENTLY OFFERED THROUGH THE CLINICS LOCATED AT 
21 PEACE STREET, PROVIDENCE (THE “PEACE STREET LOCATION”) TO 877 CHALKSTONE AVENUE 
(THE “CHALKSTONE LOCATION”). 
  
Notice is hereby given that the Rhode Island Department of Health (RIDOH) is in receipt of a Change Order 
Request from Prospect CharterCARE, SJHSRI, LLC d/b/a St. Joseph Health (“SJHC”) dated October 28, 2019 
of the Certificate of Need (CON) granted to St. Joseph Health Center in 2008 for consolidation of inpatient 
services from St. Joseph Hospital for specialty care to Fatima Hospital and Roger Williams Hospital.  The 
2019 request is to relocate the adult and pediatric primary care services and obstetric services currently 
offered at 21 Peace Street, Providence to 877 Chalkstone Avenue, Providence.   Please refer to the link 
below regarding the 2019 Change Order Request: 

 https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ewLS-e7miDuLTXgopeYuY70Ukz2gAKQz/view?usp=sharing  
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING 
RIDOH will hold a public informational meeting concerning the proposed applications as listed below. The 
purpose of the meeting is to permit members of the public with an opportunity to comment on Prospect 
CharterCARE’s plans. The meeting will take place: 
  

Date:  Thursday, November 21, 2019 

Time: 5:30 p.m. 

Location:  Southside Cultural Center of RI 
393 Broad Street 

Providence, RI 02907 

 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO SUBMIT WRITTEN COMMENTS  
In addition, RIDOH will accept written comments regarding the proposed applications. Please submit 
comments by Monday, December 2nd.  Written comments may be submitted at the public informational 
meeting or may be forwarded to:               

                                                                          Paula Pullano, MPA 
                                               Center for Health Systems Policy and Regulation 

Rhode Island Department of Health 
3 Capitol Hill, Room 410 
Providence, RI 02908 
Paula.Pullano@health.ri.gov 
 

If communication assistance (readers /interpreters /captioners) is needed, or any other accommodation to ensure 
equal participation, please notify the Department of Health at (401) 222-2788 (hearing/speech impaired, dial 711) 
at least three (3) business days prior to the informational meeting so arrangements can be made to provide such 
assistance at no cost to the person requesting. 
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